Planning Board of the Village of Aurora

Aurora, New York 13026

DRAFT Minutes
Regular Monthly Meeting, December 8, 2010

Present – Board Chair Nancy Gil, Pat Bianconi, Frank Zimdahl, Alan Connors and Ann Balloni.
Also Present – Village Clerk Dee Nance, Michele Taber, James Taber and Sue Edinger.

Gil opened the monthly meeting at 7:05 PM and read aloud the October 13, 2010 minutes.  A motion of acceptance was made by Connors; seconded by Balloni.  Motion carried 5:0.

Old Business - Gil read aloud a letter dated December 1st, which had been sent to Michele Taber.  The letter should have gone out in November, but was delayed due to a miscommunication between Gil and Clerk Nance. (See attached.)  A copy of the letter was sent to Mick Piechuta, Sue Edinger and Anna Baxter.
The board reviewed Application #10-19 from Michele Taber for a portable sign advertising Meeshe’ Salon & Spa at 371 Main Street and for a hanging sign at the west end of the walkway leading to her business.  It was noted that this application was filed a few minutes before the meeting and had not been reviewed by Code Enforcement Officer, Mick Piechuta.
Ms. Taber told the board that she removed the two signs named in her application as soon as she received the letter from Gil.

Zimdahl asked Taber why her approved sign was larger than Mike Montgomery’s sign which it hangs from.  Taber replied that she was having the sign re-done.  Aurora Inn Manager, Sue Edinger, added that Taber’s first attempt at matching Mike’s sign had failed, but a new sign was being created that would exactly match Mike’s sign in paint color, size and letter font.

The board examined Taber’s application in light of the regulations governing signs outlined in Section 406 of the village zoning law.  The board noted that portable signs are governed by Section 406.C.10 and 11.  They must not exceed six square feet, measured on one surface.  They must not obstruct the sidewalk, and they may only be displayed during business hours.  Taber was instructed to take measurements of her portable sign and relay the information to Code Enforcement Officer, Mick Piechuta.

The board turned their attention to her request for a freestanding sign at the west end of her walkway.  The law was reviewed and several irregularities in the pre-existing signs surrounding the building were noted.  After considerable discussion it was decided that the application for this sign should be referred to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  Zimdahl recommended that a letter from the Planning Board be sent to the ZBA informing them of the Planning Board’s desire to approve the application, but that the law, as it is written, would not allow it.  Bianconi added, that for the sake of clarity we should emphasize that Taber’s sign at the east end of the walkway has already been approved and is not subject to review.

The Planning Board then granted provisional approval for the portable sign, providing it meets size requirements and approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.

A motion to send Application #10-19 to the ZBA along with a letter of explanation from the Planning Board was made by Balloni; seconded by Zimdahl.  Motion carried 5:0.

Sue Edinger, representing the Aurora Inn, addressed the board regarding the lighting plan for Meeshe’ Salon & Spa.  She reported that a double light outside Meeshe’ Salon & Spa was too bright and drawing complaints from neighbors.  One bulb has been removed from the light and this has solved the problem to everyone’s satisfaction.

Edinger presented Application #10-20 for the lights which have already been installed to light the walkway to Meeshe’ Salon & Spa.

After brief discussion, a motion to grant provisional approval, pending approval by the Code Enforcement Officer, for the lights which were installed in September 2010 was made by Zimdahl; seconded by Balloni.  Motion carried 5:0.  
New Business – Gil informed her board that the chairs of the village boards and Mayor Bennett had met with two gentlemen from the Cayuga County Planning Department to discuss possible changes to the Village of Aurora Zoning Law.  Gil then presented a draft of some amendment changes to the board.  Proposed changes covered driveways, front yard parking, and signs.

After discussion, some items were added and others deleted from Gil’s draft amendments.  The final draft of proposed amendment changes was as follows:

· Definitions:  Driveways, p. 3, should be hard-surfaced for safety of emergency vehicles.  Change #25 Driveway: A hard-surfaced, private, vehicular access way to a street.

· Section 407.B  Delete second sentence, “No parking is permitted in the front yard.” Insert new second sentence:  “Parking is not permitted in the front yard except in a driveway.”
· Section 903.A.  Add wording from 803.C as new final sentence.  This will allow the PB to look at changes of use or nature.  “Special Use Permits are required for excavation, grading, earth filling and removal of over twenty-five (25) cubic yards (one large dump truck); demolition; or changes in the nature of the use or occupancy of any lot, building, or structure.”

· Definitions: Add a definition of a Turnaround to Section 200.  “A turnaround is a section of a driveway.”

· Signs.  Section 406.  Delete current introductory sentence:  All new signs except temporary signs (see 406.A.2.b.7; F) and changes of size, location or illumination of existing signs require a Zoning Permit and a Certificate of Appropriateness (706).”  Insert new introductory sentence:  Except for temporary signs (see 406.A.2.b.7;F), all new signs and changes of size, location or illumination of existing signs require a Zoning Permit and a Certificate of Appropriateness (see 706).
· Signs. Section 406.C.  Delete #1.  “All signs must comply with all the regulations contained in this Section.”  Insert new #1.  All signs except governmental and temporary signs require a Zoning Permit and must comply with all the regulations contained in this Section.”
A motion of adjournment was made by Connors; seconded by Balloni.  Motion carried 5:0.  The meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM.

The next meeting will be Wednesday, January 12, 2010 at 7:00 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Dee Nance

Village Clerk

